## SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY OF THE CITY OF PERU, INDIANA MINUTES

Monday

September 26, 2022

10:25 AM

\*Public hearing held on September 26, 2022, at 10am for the Bond Board to be presented the information on the two choices of ladder truck to be purchased from the proceeds. Two members present to hear the presentation by Chief Hawk was Bruce Brindle and Jim Walker\*.

The Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Peru, Indiana, met in a special session at 10:25AM on September 26, 2022, with the following members present: Acting Mayor Patricia Russell, Board members Matthew Jelenek and Ron Dausch. City Clerk/Treasurer Susan Rylands was also present.

Chief Hawk presented to those present the information on the two quotes he had for the ladder truck they intend to purchase. Assistant Chief Daine was also present and answered questions. The motion to approve the purchase of the truck recommended was made by Dausch, seconded by Jelenek. All said Aye.

MOTION CARRIED

No other business to be brought up the motion to adjourn was made by Jelenek, seconded by Dausch.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Patricia Russell, Acting Mayor

City of Peru, Indiana

Attest:

Susan Rylands, City Clerk Treasurer

City of Peru, Indiana